From: ECE-Aarhus-Compliance

Sent: Friday, December 9, 2022 3:14 PM

To: Andriy Martynyuk coclubrivne katrin-

luchko ; ekokireeva

Cc: pm_un2 [MFA GOV] ; yula-r ; Ella Behlyarova

<ella.behlyarova

Subject: RE: Communication PRE/ACCC/C/2022/191 concerning Ukraine - Committee's consideration

of preliminary admissibility

Dear Colleagues,

I write in follow-up to my email of 6 December 2022.

The Chair of the Compliance Committee has considered the communicant's email of 28 November 2022 in which the communicant has indicated its support for the session on the preliminary admissibility of communication PRE/ACCC/C/2022/191 proceeding next Tuesday, 13 December, as well as the Party concerned's email of 8 December 2022 in which it asked for the session to again be postponed to the Committee's next meeting.

Taking into account the views expressed, and bearing in mind the very exceptional circumstances of the ongoing military invasion of Ukraine by the Russian Federation, the Chair of the Committee has decided that the session on preliminary admissibility should be further postponed until the Committee's seventy-eighth meeting (Geneva, 21-24 March 2023).

Please do not hesitate to let me know if you have any questions.

Kind regards, Fiona



Fiona Marshall

Environmental Affairs Officer – Secretary to the Compliance Committee Aarhus Convention secretariat Environment Division United Nations Economic Commission for Europe

Email: aarhus.compliance@un.org

Website: www.unece.org/env/pp/welcome.html

Tel: +41 (0) 22 917 42 26 Fax: +41 (0) 22 917 06 34

Palais des Nations 8-14 avenue de la Paix

CH - 1211 Geneva 10, Switzerland

